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February 28, 2013


The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance authorizing the Parks and Recreation Division (Parks) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) to administer special use permits for the rental of the Brightwater Environmental Education and Community Center (EECC), a facility owned by the Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) of the DNRP. The EECC is able to provide meeting spaces for community groups, conferences, business meetings, weddings, and other special events with space to accommodate up to 250 people.

This legislation will achieve efficiencies in the issuance of special permits and permits for rental of the EECC and provide additional revenue to King County from the rental fees. Also, the legislation ensures the EECC will provide community infrastructure in response to the needs of residents and businesses to support the King County Strategic Plan of economic growth and the built environment. It also meets the Strategic Plan goal of promoting public engagement by more fully utilizing a facility that demonstrates who we are and what services WTD provides for the region.

The Council will establish the initial fees through this legislation. The legislation also authorizes future fee adjustments by the DNRP director within parameters set by the Council.

Currently, Parks is very successful at renting facilities that it operates in King County which are similar to the EECC. Parks issues both special use permits for short-term uses as well as permits for long-term uses at its facilities. As part of administering these permits, Parks has established rules regarding the use of County facilities and has staff with specific knowledge regarding rental procedures. It would be most efficient for Parks and WTD, which manages the EECC, to enter into a contractual arrangement for Parks to provide those same services for the EECC.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance, which will provide customer service more efficiently by using existing DNRP staff resources.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Pam Elardo, P.E., Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-684-1236, or pam.elardo@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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